September 6, 2016
WELCOME

OPENING PRAYER

Election Of New Treasurer:  The motion was made to elect Mindy Nold as the PTO Treasurer by Deana Hendrick and seconded by Melana Kenney.

Introductions:  Sarah Goth introduced PTO officers, new teachers, and Father Jim.

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes available at meeting.  Motion made and seconded, minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s report :  Was presented by Mindy Nold.  

Current Balance = $3,626.01 

We want everyone to know how the fundraising money is spent.  So here are some approximate amounts that have been paid in the past to help our school:

$2,800 for Classroom Materials - 13 staff members

$11,352 for Heating and Cooling of the building

$1,500 for Field Trips - about $165 per classroom

$1,200 for Family Nights, teacher appreciation and student achievements

$2,360 for Renaissance Learning - our A/R reading program

$660 for internet

We also help with the copier maintenance, but the amount varies greatly.

Vice President’s report:  Box tops will start in October and parents that would like to help be clippers are more than welcome.  Deana is going to start a By-laws committee so we have one in place when needed.  
Principal’s report:  Mrs. Harris reported that the teachers went to training before school started about empowering students and brain based learning.  She wanted to also thank all the parents for their patience with the pick-up line.  Drop off line is going very smoothly.  Soccer has started this year we have 24 kids participating.  Already had our first game against Alma both age groups tied.  She also went over all the amazing new additions we added to our school.  
New Business:  
School Directory- Bobbi Jo Dailey is working on the school directory and will be handed out soon.
Cookie Dough Sales- cookie dough is due Friday September  the 9th, that day from 1-3pm money will be verified and counted.

Salad Bowl- the Fall Salad Bowl will be on October 7th.  Tickets will be sold at the door unless a parent is wanting to sell them in that case they would need to contact the school office.   There are some changes to the Salad Bowl this year.  Price for Salad Bowl was voted to be raised to $8.00.  Also adding soups, potato bar, chili, and separating meat and main dished.  This would give the Salad Bowl more of a variety.  They also will be using sign-up genius for this event.
Virtus training- Signup for training is online at www.virtus.org or school website has a link.  

Katie Klahs announced we will have 3 school community events.  Roller skating night will be in October.  We will also have a game night and a read in night.  
Closing Prayer

Meeting adjourned
